Minutes of the Virtual Meeting 
Board of Directors

Christopher Columbus Charter School 
June 21, 2021
Directors in Attendance:           Others Present:                                                                        
Mr. Ray Pescatore                   Mr. Craig Butler, Foundations Inc.              
Ms. Diane Pirollo                     Mr. Ed Poznek, CEO                                     
Mr. Matt Szelagowski               Ms. Roseanne Ahlholm, Foundations, Inc.
Mr. Mark Myers                        Mr. Ben Young, CCCS Facilities                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
Mr. Herb Schectman    
Excused                                     
Ms. Adrienne Thomas 
Dr. Jules Mingroni
The virtual meeting of the Board was called to order at 4:05 p.m. 
Public Comment: None offered.
Minutes
The minutes of the May 17, 2021 meeting were reviewed by the Board.  

A MOTION to approve the minutes of the April 26, 2021 meeting was made by Mr. Myers, SECONDED by Mr. Schectman and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.

President’s Report: (Mr. Ray Pescatore.  
Mr. Pescatore has been in touch with Councilmen Squilla and Johnson.  Both Councilmen are in support of the Clarion St. expansion, noting the zip codes east and west of Broad St. are in their districts.  Councilman Squilla recommended not to proceed with spending money on building construction until the School District approves the expansion.
The kindergarten and 8th grade graduation ceremonies were held at the Arena and went very well. Parents were very pleased and recommended the Arena should be used next year.  Board members Mr. Pescatore and Mr. Szelagowski attended.
Mr. Young provided a facilities update on repairs and maintenance work to be done over the summer.
· Engineering of the Clarion St. project is on hold pending school district approval of the expansion.

· Bids for painting of the 9th St and 13th St. schools because of graffiti is estimated to cost $19,000. 
A MOTION approving Mr. Young to proceed with painting of the school buildings to cover graffiti at a cost not to exceed $19,000 was made by Mr. Schectman, SECONDED by Mr. Szelagowski and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.

· Bids for re-paving and striping of the 9th St. School parking lot is estimated to cost $50,000.

A MOTION to approve Mr. Young to proceed with re-paving and striping of the 9th St. school parking lot at a cost not to exceed $50,000 was made by Mr. Szelagowski, SECONDED by 
Mr. Schectman and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.

· HVAC electrical upgrade work at the 9th Sr. school is underway at a cost of $30,000.

· The cost to repair the rusted stairwell access to the basement of the 9th St. school is estimated to be between $7,000 and $10,000.
A MOTION to approve Mr. Young to proceed with repairs to the stairwell at the 9th St. School at a cost not to exceed $10,000 was made by Ms. Pirollo, SECONDED by Mr. Schectman and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.

· The condition of the flooring in the 9th St school is in dis-repair. The hallway tile is cracking and carpeting in classrooms needs to be removed and replaced with tile flooring for cleanliness and safety. Competitive bidding is in progress with estimates between $235,000- $250,000.  Mr. Butler confirmed that the ESSERS health and safety grant would fund it.
A MOTION to authorize Mr. Young to proceed with the flooring replacement at the 9th St. School at a cost not to exceed $250,000 was made by Mr. Myers, SECONDED by Mr. Schectman and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.
· We are exploring creating whiteboards on existing blackboards. Mr. Butler will look into possible funding sources.

               Mr. Young concluded his report and was excused from the meeting. The Board expressed their                                                                                                                                                              
               appreciation for his work.
· Executive Session was called by the Board at 4:26 pm. The Board concluded Executive session at 4:50 pm and gave direction to the CEO to handle an HR issue.  The regular meeting was then resumed.
CEO Report (Mr. Poznek) 
· Mr. Poznek discussed administrative changes in regard to the Dean of Students position that is designated to support students. This position is currently vacant. He has interviewed kindergarten teacher, Alicia Mastrobuoni, who is very knowledgeable of the MTSS (Multi-Tiered System of Support) to assist students as well as the SAP (student assistance program). He recommends her to be hired as Dean of Students, her resume is being sent to the Board.
A  MOTION to hire Alicia Mastrobuoni as Dean of Students was made by Mr. Schectman, SECONDED by Mr. Szelagowski and APPROVED by the Board.  Mr. Pescatore abstained.

· ERATE is approved for C1-monthly cable service and C2-cabling and firewall. ERATE will fund 80% of costs.
· The North and South campuses are being rewired with CAT 6A cable.  This will provide one gigabyte of dedicated speed to the entire school and bring us into compliance with building code.

· A new phone system is requested to upgrade our system to interface with our new network at an estimated cost of $14,000.  Competitive bids to be obtained.

A MOTION to authorize Mr. Poznek to purchase an upgraded phone system at a cost not to exceed $15.000 was made by Mr. Schectman, SECONDED by Mr. Szelagowski and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.
· Chrome Book license is $5 for each of our 500 chrome books costing $2,500.

A MOTION to approve licensing our 500 chrome books at $ 5/ea. for a total cost of $2,500 was made by Mr. Schectman, SECONDED by Mr. Szelagowski and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.
· The proposed book purchase listing to bring our textbooks up to date was submitted to the Board.  The total cost is $494,000. This will be funded through the ESSERS –II Grant.
A MOTION to approve Mr. Poznek to proceed with the purchase of the new textbooks, with Mr. Butler’s assistance, at a cost not to exceed $500,000 was made by Ms. Pirollo, SECONDED by

Mr. Szelagowski, and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.

· MS-ISAC (Multi-state information sharing and Analysis Center) membership will provide CCCS
  with free cybersecurity.

· Mt. Butler provided an update on the ESSER grant program. The supplemental grants provides funding from March 2020-September 2023.

ESSER II fund allocation on January 2021 to CCCS is $3,177,020. (Coronavirus Response & Relief Supplemental Appropriations Act. (CRRSA)
ESSER III fund allocation on March 2021 to CCCS is $6,421,621. American Rescue Plan (ARP)

· A 3-week virtual summer school enrichment program is proposed for July 12 to July 29 and will teach reading and math.

A MOTION to approve a virtual summer school enrichment program focusing on Reading and Math from July 12 to July 29 was made by Mr. Schectman, SECONDED by Mr. Szelagowski and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.
Financial Report (Mr. Craig Butler)
The May 2021 year-to-date financial report was presented to the Board.  It shows an Opening Fund Balance of $7,939,559, Revenues of $12,722,981; Expenditures of $8,807,891 and Ending Fund Balance of $11,854,649.  There were disbursements of $498,052.41. There was nothing of concern to report.
A MOTION to approve the May 2021 year-to-date Financial Report was made by Mr. Schectman, SECONDED by Mr. Myers, and unanimously APPROVED by the Board.
Other Business
The Health and Safety plan is due to the School District by July 30, 2021.
Next Meeting:

The next Board meeting will be September 20, 2021 at 5 pm and will be in-person at the 13th St. School, followed by dinner.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned 5:25 pm.

Respectfully Submitted
Diane Pirollo, Board Secretary
